






1) When the initial assessment is made by the Occupational Therapist, the 
resident/family requiring the aid/adaptation should remain part of the 
process around the procurement of the aid/adaptation and be actively 
involved in any changes or updates to the agreed provision

This should now be taking place. (see actions on slide 3)

Officers have been instructed to keep people informed about the process 

and be consulted on changes. People have the option of arranging 

adaptations themselves ; new guidance has been written so people are clear 

on how to do this.  However- there may be disagreements about how needs 

can be met or how to adapt a persons property. We will try our best to work 

with the service user to resolve these issues or clearly explain why a certain 

adaptation or piece of equipment can’t be provided. Sometimes this is 

related to professional judgement, risk or best use of public money.



2) An advocate should be offered by the Council (rather than only when 

specifically requested) to help with the initial discussion and remain part 

of the process to provide support to the resident where required. An 

advocate should also be made available where required when a resident 

was attending a meeting of an assessment Panel.

The Councils advocacy contract with VoiceAbility is funded to support un-

befriended people being assessed under the Care Act. (which doesn’t include 

assessments under DFG legislation) We are in the process of discussions with 

Disability Action Haringey and Pohwer to arrange advocacy for people being 

assessed under DFG legislation. 

In addition family members are invited to be involved in decisions with the 

consent of the service user. 



3) Key communications/decisions should be confirmed in writing by   email/letter so 

that the resident/family has a record of this.

The following standard letters have been introduced :

• Advice to service user after OT assessment (equipment , adaptations, advice given 

and contact details) 

• Non agency information pack 

People also receive a support plan and an adaptation specification

A copy of the plans/ drawings are now available on request 



4) There should be a clear explanation for any delays and the 

resident/family given the opportunity to discuss any changes. 

5) A named person and contact details should be provided to the 

resident/family and kept up to date during the process 

Everyone on the waiting list was contacted in October . From March 

everyone will be contacted every 6 weeks ensure the adaptations are on 

track, problem solve, review risk and escalate any issues. 

Changes should not be made without the persons full agreement . 

The service is still working through a long backlog of delays(12 months) 



6) Suggestions made by the resident/family should be recorded on the case 

file and treated in the same way as those from professional staff as the 

resident/family are experts in their own case and situation.

Family / resident views recorded on a persons Support Plan and sent to the 

service user.  Officers records other any conversations and views on case 

records.  

The final decision about what can be provided under the DFG legislation
is made by the Council. 



7.

A new recording system is being introduced in July for all 

adult Social Services. This has been designed with greater 

reporting ability which Managers will use to report and 

feedback on timescales and delays. 

It is hoped that regular contact with the resident will address 

urgent issues and be transparent about timescales.

7) A record should be kept by the Council of all delays and the timescales 

agreed with the resident/family. Where the agreed timescales are exceeded, 

there should be an alert triggered so that the resident/family can be 

appropriately updated on progress with expectations set and urgent issues to 

be prioritised.



7.

Standard Equipment is provided through a call off contract which includes 

the London Consortium of 20 Councils. This provides best value for money 

but does not give residents a choice of equipment , unless they wish to self 

purchase. Working out how we can offer a choice of equipment will be a 

longer piece of work and involve resident consultation. 

If delays occur the service can and should go outside of agreed processes, if 

the risk to the person without the equipment is high.

Occupational Therapists should remain in contact with the resident and 

proactively manage the order and provision of equipment. 

The Commissioning team should look at widening provider choices for aids 

and adaptations to provide alternative options when delays or other problems 

occur.
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